
Twenty- Fourth Sunday 
 in Ordinary Time 

 

LITURGICAL CALENDAR 
SATURDAY, September 12 
Confessions 3:00pm at St. Francis Xavier 
 
4:00 PM- SFX - Members of St. Catherine, St. Francis 
                             Xavier & St. Joseph Parishes 
5:30 PM- SJ+ Jessica Lozon-Schneider by Alicia Laansma 
 
8:00 PM- SJ – Hispanic Mass 
 
SUNDAY, September 13 
9:00 AM – SC - Kroll Family Birthday’s by Barry 
                              & Mara Kroll 
11:00 AM – SJ +Betsy Schoenborn by M/M Bill Snowdin 
 
MONDAY, September 14 
9:00 AM-SFX + Steve VanOeffelen by Rodney  
                             & Denise Kober 
 
TUESDAY, September 15 
8:00 AM-SJ + Bill & Terry Rasch by family 
 
WEDNESDAY, September 16 
NO MASS 
 

THURSDAY, September 17 
8:30 AM- SC + Beth Graftema by Shirey Family 
 

FRIDAY, September 18 
9:30 AM-SJ + Isabel Umlor by Ryan Umlor family 
 
SATURDAY, September 19 
Confessions 3:00pm at St. Francis Xavier 
 
4:00 PM- SFX -+ Teresa Beuschel by Kate Videtich 
5:30 PM- SJ+ Jim Brown by Mcknight family 
 
8:00 PM- SJ – Hispanic Mass 
 
SUNDAY, September 20 
9:00 AM – SC - Members of St. Catherine, St. Francis 
                             Xavier & St. Joseph Parishes 
11:00 AM – SJ +Theresa Hall by M/M Richard Hoogterp 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
September 13, 2020 

 
From Deacon Ed’s corner   
                
A driver placed a note under the windshield wiper of his 
illegally parked car which read: "I have circled the block for 
20 minutes. I'm late for an appointment; if I don't park here, 
I'll lose my job. 'Forgive us our trespasses'." 
 
When he came back, he found a parking ticket and a note: 
"I've circled this block for 20 years, and if I do not give you 
a ticket, I’ll lose my job. 'Lead us not into temptation'." 
      
     In his book, “The Difference God Makes,” by Cardinal 
Francis George. He states that in a Catholic culture, many 
things are not permitted but everything can be forgiven. 
Opposite of this is the thought of modern, liberal American 
culture; everything is permitted and some of these things 
are deemed unforgivable. Negotiating around this 
difference is not easy. People need ideals for which to reach 
for. They need principles to guide their cravings and to help 
form their values.  
     In this, the Church is unafraid in preaching the truths of 
our faith. We believe these truths are revealed by God, and, 
we should not apologize for these beliefs. But, the strict 
adherence to the rules, just as the Pharisees were prone to 
do in Jesus’ time, can weaken the recognition of a more 
fundamental Catholic belief: Our realization that God’s 
mercy and love are super-abundant. Mercy and love given 
freely to us as a gift and like any gift, we only need to open 
our hearts to accept.  
     We need God’s grace, God’s forgiveness, and God’s 
love! All of us would be overwhelmed to see the times we 
have turned our back on Him. Think of all the blessings we 
have received, yet, we dare to continue. Can’t even help 
ourselves. We rationalize what we do; we grow quick to 
forgive ourselves. But not others? Making excuses for 
ourselves and increasingly growing ignorant of the damage 
and alienation we are creating, not only with those around 
us, but in our own souls. All for the want of asking for and 
giving forgiveness. 
     Forgiveness is at the center of God’s heart. It is the 
center of Christianity. It is the theme of the Gospel. Jesus is 
always encouraging us to forgive. How many times? Seven 
times? No, seven times seventy times. In other words, 
forgiveness should be as much a part of our life as 
breathing. Without forgiveness we as Christians are no 
better than anyone else on the earth. 
     Do we desire a true unity with one another? We know in 
our heart that true oneness brings contentment and 
happiness to our lives. But without forgiveness it cannot 
become a reality. We only need to look to God for an 
example of the kind of forgiveness and love that Jesus 
speaks of and that is: We are loved by God, unconditionally! 
When we express sorrow for having hurt our relationship 
with Him, He forgives us! Then with mercy and compassion 
our offense is forgotten, and it is forever!!! 
     Can we do anything less for those who have hurt us than 
to imitate God’s wonderful example of love, forgiveness and 
compassion! Let’s give it a try and see the difference that it 
makes in our lives and the life of the world around us!                   

 

DIVINE PROVIDENCE ACADEMY 
 

Contact Information 

Principal:  Kate Beuschel 

Phone: 616-581-4242 

Email: kbeuschel@wingsdpa.org  

St. Catherineôs Campus Secretary: Anne Lewis 

Email:  alewis@wingsdpa.org 

Phone 231-853-6743  
Fax: 231-853-2664  
St. Josephôs Campus Secretary:  Suzanne May 

Email:  smay@wingsdpa.org 

Phone: 616-899-5300 

Fax: 616-899-5491  

 
Our Catholic school educates the whole child—mind, 
body, and soul.  You can help more families experience the 
blessing of a Catholic education by participating in our 
referral program.  The diocesan Office of Catholic Schools 
has found that up to 40% of referred families decide to 
enroll! 
Referral forms are available in the back of church.  They 
include a mailable form, which you can send to the Office of 
Catholic Schools, as well as QR codes, which you can scan 
with your smartphone to use an online version of the form. 
After you refer a family, a member of the Office of Catholic 
Schools will contact them with an invitation to consider 
Catholic school education. 
If your family is considering our Catholic school, contact 
information for our principal, Kate Beuschel, is 
616.581.4242 or kbeuschel@wingsdpa.org. 
 

ST. CATHERINE’S PARISH 
NEWS & INFORMATION 

 

ST CATHERINEôS FINANCE COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Dr. Tim Beechnau, Eric Burgtorf, Don Swanson, Marge 

Rusco & Matt Block 

ST CATHERINEôS PASTORAL COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Andy Emery, Randy Helsen, Kathy Morey, Libby Spencer, 

Vicki Woodard & Jim Jensen 

Parish Prayer Line:  Mara Kroll:  231-853-6880 

Ethel Nutt: (secondary) 231-853-6733 

Ministry of Consolation – Parish Office 231-853-6222 

 

LITURGICAL MINISTRY schedule  

September 20 , 2020  

 

SACRISTAN: Helen Helsen 

LECTOR: Rich Grover 

MUSIC:  Eileen Hoogterp 

USHERS: Steve Dohm 

 

 

 

COLLECTION FOR AUGUST 30, 2020 

38 Adults - $2,860.00, 1 Youth - $1.00,  

Loose - $0.00, Votive - $14.00,  

Electronic - $890.00, for a total of $3,765.00.  

Helping Hands - $726.00 

Thank you for your continued support! 

 

Please join us 25 minutes before mass on Sunday as we 
pray the rosary.  In this time of so much uncertainty, let 
prayer be your guide. 
 

ST. FRANCIS XAVIER’S PARISH 
NEWS AND INFORMATION 

                                                                                                           

ST. FRANCIS FINANCE COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Jim Arends, Ted Crowley, Fred Riplo & Sharon Denhof 

ST. FRANCIS PASTORAL COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Bill May, Diana VanOeffelen, Connie Riplo, Lynne Myszak      

& Don Crowley 

Parish Prayer Line:  Jean: 616-205-5165 

Kate:  616-678-5838 

Food Pantry Coordinator:  Barb VanDyke 616-899-2697 

Ministry of Consolation – Parish Office 231-853-6222 

 

LITURGICAL MINISTRY SCHEDULE  

September 19, 2020  

 

SACRISTAN: Irene Bosman 

LECTOR: Terri Anderson 

MUSIC:  Eileen Hoogterp 

USHER: Tim Walker 

 

COLLECTION FOR AUGUST 30, 2020 

12 Adults - $1,210.00, Loose - $10.00, 

Votive - $13.00, Electronic - $230.00, for a 

total of $1,463.00. Rectory Reno - $40.00  

Helping Hands - $50.00  

Thank you for your continued support! 

 

ST. JOSEPH’S PARISH 

NEWS & INFORMATION 
 

ST. JOSEPH PASTORAL COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Michele Allers, Emily Bliss, Cheryl Kaltz, Tonya Fritz, 

Jesse Gasser & Jeannie Sokolowski  

ST. JOSEPH FINANCE COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Al Dietrich, Ben Looks, Donald Rasch, Steve Umlor, Larry 

Williams, Bob Rander 

Prayer Line: Linda Nowatzke-616-8992166 

                    Theresa Miller-616-899-5561 

Altar Flowers:  Karen VanDyke – 616-899-2268 

Hall Rental: Parish Office 616-899-2286 

Hall Phone: 616-899-9381 

Ministry of Consolation – Parish Office 616-899-2286 

 

mailto:smay@wingsdpa.org
mailto:kbeuschel@wingsdpa.org


Question of the Week 
Liturgica l  MINISTRY SCHEDULE  

                  September 5 & 6  

SACRISTAN 

September 05-5:30PM-Marty Brown 

September 06-11:00AM-Ben Benefiel 

USHERS 

September 05-5:30PM-Joe Klein Jr & Joshua Klein  

September 06-11:00AM- Tyler Armock & Charlie Armock 

Lector 

September 05-5:30PM-Bill Gavin 

September 06-11:00AM- Michele Allers 

Music 

September 05-5:30PM- Eileen Hoogterp 

September 06-11:00AM-- Eileen Hoogterp 

 

Giving back to God   9.06.2020 

 
Adults:  $  1498. 

Youth:  7.   ACH:  2196 .  HH:  65.  Utilities:  7.   

Hispanic:  116. 

      Total:  $  3889.                          

Thank you for your support!  

 

We have turned the calendar 
to September and that 
meansétime is fast 

approaching for the raffle draw deadline! 
Raffle tickets for the Big Raffle and the Cow/Lamb/Pig 
Raffle are available in the back of church.  The church is 
open Monday through Friday from 8 am to 6 pm.  Please 
pick up your envelope as soon as possible.  The drawing for 
these raffles will take place after 11:00 mass on Sunday, 
September 27, 2020.  We ask that you turn in your tickets 
(sold or unsold) by Wednesday, September 23, 2020.  We 
appreciate your help in selling these tickets.  Thank you. 
 

Liturgical Notes  

Rosary Intention for September-Let us pray for all 
our young people returning to school, that their 
young minds be enlightened by the Holy Spirit 
and also that they may recognize and avoid evil 

in the world. 
 

FAITH FORMATION 
 

Weôre going Virtual! Due to the State’s definition of 
Formation Sessions vs. Full-Time Schools during the Covid 
crisis, and the limitations placed on class size, our weekly 
Catechism sessions will be virtual this year. We are hopeful 
to be able to hold a few family events, as you will see listed 
on the calendar, but even these will be dependent on the 
current status of our recovery.  
REP will be using the same type of materials as were used 
last year. Sacrament prep will continue under the same 
guidance as in previous years: Ms. Lisa – 2nd grade, Ms. 
Karen – Confirmation. Distribution of materials will be 

Sunday, Sept. 13 following the Masses of the day, under 
the covered entrances of the church at each class site 
(outside). 
The registration form and a ‘common calendar’ can be 
found on The Cluster’s website using the link at the bottom 
of the home page. A form is necessary for each child 
enrolled. Rel. Ed. and Youth Ministry use the same form. 
Completed forms can be emailed, mailed to the parish 
office, or dropped in the Sunday collection; payments can 
be made via the online giving tab for St. Catherine’s or St. 
Joseph’s church – select Religious Education Registration 
Fee and enter the amount you are paying, etc., mailed to 
the parish office, or dropped in the Sunday collection. 
Forms: attention Diane Beckwith (REP) or Hayden Pomper 
(YM); Payments: attention Todd Kline. 
For your consideration:  
A representative or two is needed from both St. Catherine’s 
and St. Francis Xavier’s parishes for the Advisory Board – 
the usual commitment is 3 meetings per year (October, 
February, & May). 
Since both sites will be holding classes on the same day, 
we will need more people to fill the role of catechist/catechist 
aide once in-person instruction is allowed to resume for our 
group. There are vacancies at each site. Please contact 
Diane for more details. 
 
 
 
09/13 – Youth Ministry Lifenight Kickoff – 6:30-8:00pm 
             at SFX 
09/20 – ‘Get to know your new priest, Father Andrew’ 
              Lifenight – 6:30-8:00pm at SFX 
09/27 – Lifenight – 6:30-8:00pm – SFX 
 
 

CLUSTER INFORMATION 
  

Queen of Peace Media is asking for all 
Catholics to pray the rosary daily starting August 
15, the Assumption of Mary through Oct 8, the 
Feast of the Holy Rosary.  Pray for the 
President and our country.  If you are not able 

to join August 15, join when you are able. 
 
FAMILY PERSPECTIVE                                  by Bud Ozar 
 
Unable to forgive another, means we are holding onto a 
past wrong and hoping for a better past.  That is not going 
to happen.  We must move on with our life by accepting we 
were unjustly treated and it will not be corrected.  We aren’t 
condoning the injustice.  We just don’t let it control our lives 
any longer.  Forgiveness is critical to living a healthy life in 
the present. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Twenty-fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time  
God’s generosity                                 September 27, 2020 
Reading I Isaiah 55:6-9 (seeking the Lord) 
Reading II Philippians 1:20-24, 27 (spreading the  
                              gospel) 
Gospel  Matthew 20:1-16 (the laborers in the 
                              vineyard) 
Key Passage  [The landowner] said “Take what 
belongs to you and go; I choose to give to this last the 
same as I give to you. Am I not allowed to do what I 
choose with what belongs to me? Or are you envious 
because I am generous?” (Matthew 20:14–15) 
 
Adult:  What lessons do you draw from today’s Gospel? 
How has God been generous to you in this way? 
 
Child:  Who is generous to you, even when you do not 
always deserve it? 
 
Weekly Scripture Readings 
Monday, Sept. 14ï Nm21:4b-p/Phil 2:6-11 
Tuesday, Sept 15- 1 Cor12:12-14, 27-31a 
Wednesday, Sept 16-1 Cor 12:31-13:13 
Thursday, Sept 17-1 Cor 15:1-11 
Friday, Sept 18-1 Cor 15:12-20 
Saturday, Sept 19-1 Cor 15:35-37,42-49/Lk 8:4-15 
Sunday, Sept 20-Is 55:6-9 
 

A Note from Father Phil 
 
People are suffering from COVID-19 fatigue.  I get that.  I 
am sick of it, too.  I have never been so aware of door 
knobs, stair railings, and light switches.  I’m tired of being 
paranoid.  Yet, I still need to remain vigilant by frequently 
washing my hands, wearing a mask in public spaces, and 
practicing social distancing.  I bet “social distancing” will end 
up on the Banned Word List that Lake Superior University 
will publish next year! 
The enemy in all of this is not a political or religious 
leader.  The enemy is not the Governor, or the President, or 
the Bishop.  The enemy is the coronavirus.  Leaders have 
to make tough decisions to keep the enemy at bay.  They 
are mandated to protect those who are most 
vulnerable.  Some people do not like our leaders’ 
decisions.  They seem to think that they have an individual 
right to put themselves in harm’s way.  No they don’t.  Their 
individual decisions affect everyone they live with, work 
with, or come in contact with.  Every individual decision and 
every individual act affects the whole.  By wearing a mask 
in public places, maintaining good hygiene and practicing 
social distancing we are doing our part to keep people 
healthy, particularly those with whom Jesus most identifies–
–the vulnerable.  Practicing these basic guidelines during a 
pandemic we are showing respect to essential workers who 
are serving us in stores, med centers, churches, and other 
public places.  We are being Pro Life. 
The last couple of weekends we have exceeded the number 
of people that we can safely accommodate at the 4:00 pm 

Saturday Evening Mass at St Francis Xavier.  A 
congregation of more than 40 people is too large for the 
small worship space.  The risk of spreading the virus gets 
higher as the distance between people gets tighter. 
For those who like a Saturday Evening Mass, I encourage 
you to consider coming to St Joseph Church for the 5:30 pm 
Mass especially if you are not a member of St Francis 
Xavier.  It is a larger prayer space and normally fewer 
people come to that Mass.  
If more than 40 people come to the 4:00 pm Mass at 
Saint Francis Xavier this Saturday, we will start 
requiring reservations to attend that Mass starting 
September 19th. People will have to call Kim at St 
Catherine’s by Thursday.  The office number there is: 231-
853-6222.  Hopefully, we won’t have to do this. 
Keep in mind the Bishop has extended the dispensation for 
attending Weekend Masses until the middle of 
October.  Those who are over 65 years of age and/or have 
an underlying health condition, should stay home and pray 
from there.  Watch the Mass on TV.  Who knows, one might 
find a priest who can deliver a great homily that way.  If not, 
press the fast forward button and skip that part. 
One could also consider participating in the Mass and 
receiving communion on a weekday when there are fewer 
people in attendance.  Make Monday, Tuesday, Thursday 
or Friday a “Sabbath Day.”  As one priest remarked, “All 
Masses are Sunday Masses during this pandemic.” 
We are living in unprecedented times.  Unfamiliar and 
frustrating.  And with us is the Risen Lord who invites us to 
care for one another, especially those most vulnerable.  We 
can do this by frequently washing our hands, wearing 
masks in public places and keeping 6 feet apart even in 
church.  
 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
 

 
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS COUNCIL #4404 
Grand Knight:  Chris Stebbins – 616-299-8424 
Email: pentagonwa@aol.com 
Website: www.4404.councilnet.us 
Meeting:  First Tuesday of the month – 7:00pm at St. Vincent 
DePaul Bldg. Corp. Hall 
St. Vincent DePaul Bldg. Corp. Hall Rental 
Ed & Cindy Denhof: 616-302-0368 
MSGR. LEO ROSLONIEC 4TH DEGREE ASSEMBLY #3492 
Faithful Navigator Rick De Vries 
Email rickldevries@yahoo.com            Phone 616-813-1874 

Meeting:  Third Tuesday of the month, 7:00pm at St. Joseph’s 
Hall 

 
Do you want to become a member of the Knights of 
Columbus? 
The Knights of Columbus is offering a one year free 
membership for all new on-line applications. This offer is 
only valid until the end of August 2020. 
Please use code: MCGIVNEY2020.  
Thank You, Chris Stebbins, Grand Knight Council #4404 
 
 
 
 

http://www.4404.councilnet.us/
http://yahoo.com/


OUTSIDE THE PARISH 

 
Join us for the inaugural Diocesan Assembly! 

Bishop Walkowiak and the diocesan 
Office of Pastoral Services are inviting 
Catholics across our 11 counties to take 
part in a day of virtual prayer and learning 
Sept. 26! Diocesan Assembly 2020: 
Encounter is an online event in English 

and Spanish for Catholics that will cultivate opportunities to 
encounter Jesus Christ and assist in renewing your zeal and 
commitment for encouraging all to know, love and serve 
Jesus and the Church. Registration is free. For details and 
to register online, visit https://grdiocese.org/diocesan-
assembly/ 
 
Live Virtual MIDWEEK Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
Experience - Work weekends? Retired? Know a priest or 
religious who would enjoy growing in their vocation? 
Worldwide Marriage Encounter is hosting a live virtual 
MIDWEEK experience. Sept. 15 from 8 a.m. -9 p.m. and 
Sept. 16 from 8 a.m. -3 p.m. The weekend explores and 
enriches the Sacraments of Marriage and Holy Orders by 
focusing on communication, forgiveness, listening, and 
other critical elements of a spousal relationship.   
Apply today for only $19 (priests/religious are free) at 
esharing.org (click the Apply Online button) using discount 
code Covid19.   
Need a weekend date? Check out wwme.org (click Find a 
Weekend button) for a listing of all live virtual experiences 
being offered. Questions? Contact Andy & Jeanne Folfas at 
937-886-5196. 
 
Be Still and Stay in the Light ~ Virtual Gatherings 
Dominican Center invites you to join us from your own 
sacred space to explore what staying in the light means to 
you. Be in community with Dominican Center and 
others each Monday morning to quiet the world without 
and within. Begin the week cultivating light and renewing 
body, mind, and spirit. 
Gatherings Held Via Zoom - By using the link below, you will 
enter the Dominican Center Zoom waiting space. No 
registration required. Participants will be greeted around 
10:25 am. Come early and please feel free to invite a friend 
or family member to join. Be Still and Stay in the Light Zoom 
link: https://zoom.us/j/98197085406 
 
Wedding Anniversary Mass – Together with your families, 
the Church in the Diocese of Grand Rapids honors the 
faithful witness to your vocation of marriage and wishes to 
celebrate with you. Bishop Walkowiak will be celebrating the 
10 a.m. Mass on Sunday, October 11 for the intentions of 
all couples in the diocese celebrating milestone 
anniversaries this year. Because of the current situation, we 
are asking couples to attend Mass at their own parish that 
day or to participate from home by watching the regular 
broadcast of the televised Mass on FOX 17 or the 
livestream on the diocesan Facebook page.   
If you would like your marriage to be included in the Mass 
intention, please RSVP by calling your parish office.  
 

The Franciscan Rhythms Trail Run & Walk is back! Join us 
Saturday, October 3rd, 2020 for a 5K run or walk and kid’s 
fun run on the beautiful 230-acre property of the Franciscan 
Life Process Center, 11650 Downes St NE Lowell, MI. Our 
fundraising target for this year is $30,000. These proceeds 
will ensure that we can provide Music Therapy services for 
all those needing assistance in the coming year. Cost: $15 
for the kid’s run, $30 for the 5K run and walk. Virtual Race 
option available.  Register at 
https://trailrun2020.eventbrite.com 
 
Have you been experiencing infertility? Have you had 
difficulty getting pregnant or repeated miscarriages? The 
Franciscan LIfe Process Center invites you to In the 
midst Infertility Support Series starting Oct. 5  from 7:00 
- 9:00 pm at the Grand Rapids Campus, 654 Davis Ave., 
NW, Grand Rapids, MI 49504. Join us for our professionally 
facilitated 3-part series designed specifically for couples 
struggling with the effects of both primary and secondary 
infertility. Cost:  $85.  Go to 
https://inthemidst2020.eventbrite.com to learn more. 
  
The Catholic Foundation of West Michigan (CFWM) is 
seeking a part-time (19 hours per week) Administrative 
Assistant.  Interested candidates will find additional 
information on the DOGR website at 
https://grdiocese.org/employment/ 
 

The Casnovia Township Fire Department 
is having their Annual Ham Supper 
October 10 from 4 PM until 7 PM.  First 
come first served. Cost will be a voluntary 
donation. 
It will be drive through/takeout only.  Inside 

seating is not available. 
For good traffic flow, please approach from the west on 
Bailey Road. 
Your car will be greeted, asked how many meals and the 
meals will be brought to your car. 
This is the first time we have tried this approach and we are 
hoping it will go smoothly. Thank you, George Rusco 
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